

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Department of Public Health Antitaxin and Vaccine Laboratory 375 South Street, Jamaica Plain Boston 30 Mass.

November 22, 1939

Dr. N. A. Nelson,
Department of Public Health,
State House, Boston, Mass.

My dear Doctor Nelson:

I am enclosing figures for reallocation of funds on the Wassermann Laboratory budget #16. The number of tests is exceeding earlier estimates and the amount requested for expenses on the State budget for 1940 was reduced when the appropriation was finally made. This happened subsequent to the submission of the Federal budget for the fiscal year 1940.

The reallocation takes care of nearly all the unexpended amounts on personal service items and it is believed it should prove sufficient to cover our needs. It is possible that it will exceed the actual expenditures but it seems better inasmuch as the reallocation is necessary to request the reallocation of all the available funds now to avoid the possibility of asking for a second reallocation later.

You will note that this makes no change in the total amount of the budget.

Yours very truly,

E. S. Robinson

Director